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01/08/18 VILLAGE BOARD AGENDA

VILLAGE OF LANNON

MINUTES OF THE VILLAGE BOARD MEETING FROM 1/8/18
1.
Call to order by presiding officer.  President Gudex called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
2.
Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  
3.
Roll Call:  Gizelbach, Gudex, Newman, Nellis, Reek, Rummel and Yates were present.
4.
Statement of Public Notice was confirmed.  
5.
Discussion and possible action on the reading, correction and approval of the minutes from the 11/13/17 Village Board Meeting.  Newman/Rummel motioned to approve the minutes of 11/13/17.  Motion carried unanimously.
6.
Discussion and possible action on the reading, correction and approval of the minutes from the 12/11/17 Village Board Meeting.  Nellis/Newman motioned to approve the meeting minutes from 12/11/17.  Motion carried unanimously.
7.
Committee Reports:  
a.
Finance/Personnel - none
b.
Legislative - none
c.
Parks and Recreation/Beautification - none
d.
Public Safety - none
e.
Public Works/Recycling/Sewer - none
f.
Quarry - None
8.
Department Reports: 
a.
Clerk’s Office – Auditors are coming next week.  We had four people turn in papers for the three positions open.  They are Ron Nellis, Jan Manor-Schmidt, Don Sommers and Eric Barbieri.  The three positions up are Ron Nellis, Jerry Newman and Wayne Rummel.  Utility bills will also go out this week.
b.
Police Department – December Summary and 2017 yearly summary provided.
9.
Citizens Comments:
(This is meant for Public Comments on any subject, without any discussion by Board of Trustee members or action, except for possible referral to a governmental body or Village agent).  
Jan Manor-Schmidt spent money on decorations for the wreaths for next year.  They will spruce them up with some bows to make them look better.
Paul Mielke – Superintendent from Hamilton School District.  Regarding referendum for Hamilton School District and the improvements needed.  He provided an informative handout showing the newly approved subdivisions, the plan to deal with increase of students and improvements needed, as well as scores, taxes, etc.  This year they anticipated 70 new students and were at 144.  Lannon Elementary added 3 teachers this year because it is needed for the increase in kids.  However, the Elementary schools are running out of room, the equipment is outdated and class sizes will just increase if they don’t get the money they need to balance the growth of the district.  If they build one school for 5th and 6th grade it would alleviate the strain of the elementary school and the middle school.  They are the top achieving school in the County.  The Primary is February 20th for the referendum vote.  They would look at 2019 for the start date of new school structure.
10.
Update from the Village Engineer regarding the need for the Village of Lannon to construct a water tower and a second well and discussion and possible action to approve recommendations or implementation steps.  Engineer Ben Wood went to Madison for a meeting between PSC and DNR regarding construction for preapproval for new well, second source of water with Hector and Patrick Yates last week.  Instead of constructing a second well and water tower, they asked the DNR to grant an extension for emergency interconnect with Menomonee Falls.  It cuts the cost in half.  It takes a couple of years to get infrastructure in place to drill and well and build a tower.  They received no resistance, this is a viable path moving forward.  They were favorable to granting a variance for an emergency interconnect to go down the path of merging water systems.  Menomonee Falls is going to do a study to see how they can get through Lannon to get to their part of the Village that is adjacent to Lannon.  It could potentially save us money and get us out of the spiral of needing water for development and needing development to proceed with water.  Menomonee Falls seems open to it, no formal conversations have been scheduled.  Connect down Custer Ave. by the Hospital but use only as an emergency.  That is lake water and mixing with the well water would not be a viable option.  The Board felt that Ben could continue conversations with Menomonee Falls and see what solutions they could come up with.
11.
Presentation of a draft public needs assessment and recommended impact fee analysis to recover the cost of certain local water mains installed as alternates or extensions in 2008 and discussion and possible action to approve recommendations or implementation steps and determination of date for public hearing and any other public notice deemed appropriate regarding the imposition of impact fees.  Engineer Ben Wood discussed the water main extension bid alternatives.  By dealing with the PSC complaint, what is a viable option to recover monies for these bid alternatives?  Impact Fees could be a source for recovery.   Ben handed out a copy of his presentation.  There was discussion about creating new zones, to show impact fees for the areas with the water main extensions. It is a lot less money and may not scare developers off like it has in the past.  Yates/ Newman motioned to approve the impact fee.  Motion carried unanimously.  Roll Call Vote:  Newman – yes, Yates – yes, Rummel – yes, Gudex – yes, Nellis – yes, Reek – yes, Gizelbach – yes.  Nellis feels the President should abstain.  President feels it benefits the entire Village.  Gudex changed his vote to abstain.   Motion carried.
12.
Discussion and possible action regarding the Village of Lannon’s 60-day first right of refusal for the proposed sale by the Village of Sussex to the Town of Lisbon of 128,000 gallons of average day flow capacity in the Lannon Interceptor Sewer.  Newman/Gizelbach motioned to approve the sale between Sussex and Lisbon.  The TAC group will have to meet again for new language in the TAC agreement and we are still waiting on money from Lisbon for past years for the Interceptor.  Motion carried unanimously.  
13.
Discussion and possible action on the payment of bills.  Yates/Nellis motioned to approve the bills.  Motion carried unanimously.
14.
Attorney’s Report.  None. 

15.
President’s Report.  None.
16.
Adjournment. Rummel/Newman motioned to adjourn the meeting at 8:14 p.m..  Motion carried unanimously.
January 8, 2018
Respectfully submitted,

Brenda Klemmer
Village of Lannon Clerk/Treasurer
